BRAEHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL

PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 22nd NOVEMBER 2017
1. Welcome and Apologies

Attendees:

Kerry McLean (Chair) 

Amanda Harrison
Vicky MacLean (Clerk) 

Elaine Lewis

Louise Samphier (acting head)
Brian Flannagan (councillor) 
Carol McKenzie


Chris Kane (councillor) 
Susan Mackay


PC Elder
Hayley Preece


Susan McGill (councillor)
Susan Cunningham


Jim McGrorie (community council)
Two other community council members
Apologies 

Franca Maugeri-Todard 

Martin Shaw

Glenda O’May
2. Bridge Closure – Discussion with invitees regarding traffic mitigation measures, pupil safety and any further support/advice that can be given to school

Councillors Brian Flannagan, and Chris Kane gave us an update of what is happening, and shared their views.
Brian started by stating that this will definitely be happening, and went over the timelines, and the traffic mitigation measures, which will be being made:

Timeline:

8th January -22nd April – There will be a single lane on the bridge 
22nd April – 30th October the bridge will be fully closed, but there will be a footpath open.
Network rail are confident that they will stand by the deadline of 30th October, but will let us know if there are any problems that may arise.

There will be a number of traffic restrictions around Braehead, which they aim to have in place by 7th January.
Two Zebra crossings in Linden Avenue; at Carrick Court and Afton Court

Seven and a half Tonne limit imposed on Pike road, and Linden Avenue
Speed restrictions will be in place, with vehicle activated speed warning signs on Pike Rd.
Buses, which are not in service will not be allowed to use Pike Road.  
Crime Stoppers – 

If any members of the public witness any dangerous driving we are being urged to call Crime Stoppers. If possible take a note of the number plate, but this is not essential. 

PC Elder also reiterated the above, and mentioned that there will be a police presence monitoring speed in the area when possible. 
CONCERNS FROM MEMBERS OF PARENT COUNCIL AND COMMUNITY COUNCIL
· Main Concern is the Safety of the Children going to, and from school with the increased traffic.
· If the Lollypop Lady goes off sick we need to get a replacement person as priority.  We need to ensure that no other measure is put in place here as we do not want to risk losing the Lollypop Lady.
· Parents may possibly drop their children off earlier to get into work on time. This will lead to more children being in the playground on their own.  This could potentially mean children standing outside in the bad weather for up to half an hour.

· Staff arriving at School on time
· Parents getting to School in time for drop off, and pick up

· Colquhoun Street may be potentially used as a ‘rat run’ for people in that area.  We have been advised that Stewart Geddes will ensure that the council will monitor this and take action if necessary. 
· Carol asked if there would be any additional signs in place, when the school is going in and out, and if there is anything going to be put in place to make drivers aware that there is a school, and to manage speed for example a 20mph limit at these times. 

  Brian said, that he will push to get the zebra crossings made more prominent. They are doing everything they can, and will put as much in place as possible, but they will have to wait and see the actual impact this has as this is not clear as yet. 

Breakfast Clubs / Children being dropped off early 

This is something that Carol specifically asked to go on the agenda, and will be discussed in more detail at a later meeting.  
This goes hand in hand with the children being dropped off early so parents can get to work in time.  

· The safety of the Children is the number one concern, and we don’t want any children being left unattended.
· It needs to be decided if a breakfast club is a short term solution for the Bridge closure or are there enough parents looking for this as an ongoing option.
· There are two breakfast clubs models. Most schools that have a breakfast club do so to provide a meal for those children who may not normally be getting any breakfast before school and this is largely council-funded. Any breakfast club that would be provided at Braehead would not fall into this category and would instead be a form of childcare and would need to be self-funding. 
· Some feel it is unfair to put the onus on the school to look after the Children at this time in the morning, and we should be looking to the Council for help.

· Others feel that ultimately it is the responsibility of the parents to ensure that the children get to school safely, and that we should not be asking Network Rail or the Council to fund breakfast clubs as a childcare solution. 

· Other suggestions were; walking buses and using neighbours or friends to ensure that all children are with a responsible adult.

· Amanda said that she was unaware of there ever having been an appetite for a breakfast club at Braehead in the past.

· If there was one to be set up we would need to think of the impact that this would have on local Childminders. 

· Chris said that he felt this was definitely not the responsibility of Network Rail to fund this, and if the parent body wished to push for this it should not just be for the time the bridge was closed but as a long term measure. 
· Mrs Samphier explained that during inclement weather the school always tried where possible to open its doors a bit earlier so that the children didn’t have to stand waiting outside. 
· Carol asked where the commitment was from the council to protect the children at this time.  Chris stated that the council have been working very hard to ensure the safety of not just school children, but all the Braehead citizens, and that parents need to take responsibility. 

Three wishes survey

Martin could not be at the meeting so asked if Kerry could raise this. Martin’s suggestion was to put out a survey on behalf of the Parent Council and PTA to all parents asking them to provide their top three wishes from the school / parent bodies. This would give us a better understanding of what everyone is looking for.
It was suggested that this go out in the school bags prior to parents night to give parents time to think about this, and have it filled in to bring along to the school. 
Inappropriate Parking 
· It was highlighted as one of the main problems.  Chris said, that we need to think carefully about what we ask for Zero tolerance. Or at a time when traffic is more chaotic it might make more sense to be a bit more forgiving especially when parents are in a rush to get to work.  

· PC Elder said, it was up to the police on how they would deal with inappropriate parking. It would depend on the individual circumstances.
Bike ability 

· Cycling safely will be a focus in the School February/March.  We should be encouraging Children to use the paths, and not the roads.  

Drop off Zone
· Jim suggested a couple of designated drop off spaces away from Springfield road to reduce the traffic coming down there.  

· Chris will feed this back to the council to see if this would be possible.
After the discussions on the impact of the bridge closure, the community councillors, PC Elder Susan McGill and Brian Flannagan left the meeting and were thanked for their attendance and input. 
3. Presentation by John Allan from Credit Union 

Mrs Samphier explained that as part of the curriculum of learning about the value of money, the school is looking to introduce a junior savings club for all children, which will be run through the credit union. 

Credit unions are fully ‘mutual’ organisations. Owned by their members, run by their members and in existence solely for the benefit of their members.  
All children who join will be given a piggy bank and a savers book.  This will encourage children to save and learn more about the value of money.  

The school will need parent volunteers to come in, and take the money from the children, and input it on a spreadsheet.  We hope this will all be in place early next year.  

4. Approval of Previous Minutes (12/6, 2/10 & 18/10) 

· Minutes from 12/6 and 2/10 were approved. There will be a change getting made to the minutes from 18/10, which will be circulated for approval. 

5.  Head Teachers Report

· Mrs McPhee is starting at Riverside Primary 
· The Council has decided to postpone the appointment of a new head teacher until spring. In the meantime the vacancy for a depute head teacher will be advertised.  

· Mrs Samphier will continue to act as the head teacher, and be supported by Mrs Whelan.  Mrs Whelan’s main role will, however, continue to remain teaching the children.

· We are finding supply teachers very hard to come by just now. 

· Keren in the nursery will be finishing for Maternity leave soon so will be looking for someone to fill that post.

· P1 and nursery enrolment is January.

· Mrs Cunningham is working hard on keeping the website up to date.

· Continuing with text messages, newsletters and notice boards to communicate information to the parent forum. 

· The gastric bug has affected a large number of pupils and staff. The school has taken it very seriously, and a lot of deep cleaning has been carried out in high traffic areas. Thankfully the number of people affected by this is now dropping. 

· This year’s panto will be part-funded by the PTA. There will be a charge of £3 per child for those attending. This will be held on the last day of school to encourage attendance to the end of term.  Elaine suggested, asking the nursery if there is space. 
· Dalguise trip 2018 – This will be 3 days and 2 nights to fall in line with what the other schools do.  It was apparent that there was a definite sign of home sickness, and fatigue was quite high at the end of the 5 days. We also hope that this will be more affordable to families, and easier to staff.
· We now have six matching leotards for the gymnastics competition.
6.  Any other business

There was no other business to discuss. 
7. Date and time of next meeting

· This will be agreed a later date. 
